
An interesting article on ABC on-line news about the migratory shorebirds and their plight. Also 

highlights the value of the work put in by many of our HBOC members completing surveys and compiling 

data and reports that become valuable resources.  

Many thanks to Alan Stuart and his team: https://www.abc.net.au/news/2019-02-24/threatened-

migratory-birds-detected-at-port-stephens/10836944 
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